Town Of Laytonsville
Town Council Meeting Minutes

9-4-12


Meeting minutes of Town Council on 9-4-12           

As reviewed, approved, and accepted by the Town Council on October 2, 2012
Mayor Prats called the regular Town Council meeting to order at 7:42 p.m.  Council Members, Josh Pomeroy, Charles Bradsher, Jim Ruspi, Dave Preusch, were present. The Clerk, Asst. Clerk and Treasurer were present.  There were five citizens present.  
The minutes of the Town Council Meeting on August 7, 2012 were approved as submitted.  Member Preusch abstained.  The minutes of the Public Hearing of July 31, 2012 were approved as submitted.  Member Bradsher abstained.  The minutes of the Special Meeting on July 31, 2012 were approved as submitted.  Member Bradsher abstained.
Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer reviewed the Profit and Loss Report for the month of August, 2012. Total income for the month was -$25,931 with $20,112 coming from income taxes.  Major expenses for August, 2012 were $2,650 for Consultants, $2,082 for Accounting, and $1,932 for Grounds Maintenance,  $25,000 transferred to the Capital Improvement Budget with total expenses being $45,773 . The total General Fund net income for the month of August, 2012 was -$19,842.  Looking at the Balance Sheet for the month of August, 2012 the fund balance for the general fund is $726,432; for the CIP account, the balance is $179,769.  The total fund balance for the Town of Laytonsville for August 2012 is $1,411,699.
Council Member Pomeroy moved to approve the August treasurer’s report subject to audit. Council Member Bradsher seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved.
Committee/Board Reports:

Planning Commission:  Eric Wenger, chair of the Planning Commission, provided an update on the Comprehensive Plan.  Consultant, Doug Lohmeyer, continues to make progress.  Recent focus has been on changes to State septic regulations. There will be a Planning Commission meeting on 9/25 to discuss the Comprehensive Plan further, with the goal of having a submission to the state in the fall.  Chair Wenger also shared that the vice-chair, Willard Oland, had resigned from the Commission.  The Planning Commission is seeking a full time member. 
Mayor’s Updates and Reports:  

WSSC Update:  Mayor Prats stated that WSSC continues to work through the punch list.  The speed bump on Brink Road has been repaired.  We continue to await work on the pumping station.
Resolution of Employee Compensation:  A housekeeping error was noted in the numbers for Chris Wilkinson on Resolution R-02-12 Compensation for Employees.  Mayor Prats stated that the salary figure needed to been amended on the resolution to reflect the current salary. 

Work Session:  There will not be a work session on 9/21/12.
Town Picnic: The Town Picnic is scheduled September 15 from 5 to 9 pm. Mayor Prats stated that we need volunteers.  He noted that proceeds would go to the Laytonsville District Volunteer Fire Department building fund.  The antique fire truck, Minnie, is back from repair and will be at the picnic.  A plaque has been added to Minnie to dedicate her to the citizens of Laytonsville.
Rolling Ridge Pond - Mayor Prats noted that Tanner Headrick’s proposed Eagle project highlighted a need for work at the trail around the pond.  He indicated that the Town will get estimates to fix up the trail.  Member Pomeroy expressed interest in helping with this effort. 

Planning Commission resignation:  Mayor Prats stated that Willard Oland had resigned from the Planning Commission and will return to private life.  He thanked him for his service to the Town for many years and for his efforts to establish the Planning Commission.  Mayor Prats stated that much of the progress we see today is due to Former Mayor Oland’s efforts and leadership over many years, and asks that everyone thank him for all he has done for the Town.  
Open Issues:
Eagle Project:  Tanner Headrick of 21521 Laytonsville Rd. presented his revised Eagle Scout Project to construct exercise stations on the main trail at Rolling Ridge pond.  The revised plan eliminated the horizontal surfaces to eliminate goose waste issues.  Mayor Prats stated that liability was covered under the Town’s general liability.  Tanner had received some donations for his project and was seeking approval to proceed.  

Council Member Preusch moved to approve Tanner Headrick’s Eagle Scout project of installing exercise stations at the Rolling Ridge pond and pay the difference between the costs less donations up to $400.  Council Member Bradsher seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved.
New Business:
Employee Compensation: Council Member Pomeroy moved to amend Resolution R-02-12 to make compensation for Chris Wilkinson read $8,602/yr.  Council Member Preusch seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.
Mosquito Control:  Mayor Prats shared that discussion about pest control had come up in a recent picnic planning meeting.  There was concern about mosquitoes around the Town Hall grounds as well as the drainage pond and the Rolling Ridge Pond.  Mayor Prats stated that he would look into have an evaluation of the ponds to see if mosquito control was necessary.  A pamphlet on mosquito control will be distributed to residents with the August minutes.
Council:  Council Member Preusch asked about resurfacing of Mobley Farm Drive as it has been 7-8 year since last resurfacing.  Mayor Prats stated that they will look at the capital funding in early spring to see about resurfacing as well as lights and street lamps. 

Council Member Pomeroy asked it we expect seismic surveys to do post evaluations on homes now that WSSC construction has finished questioned.  Mayor Prats stated that he would follow up.

Council Member Pomeroy asked about the status of the azalea garden at Miller Park.  Mayor Prats stated that we would get an update. 
Mayor Prats stated that the worn flags in town are in the process of being replaced.
Residents Forum:

Jill Ruspi of 7111 Brink Road stated that the Town needs to provide some signage for the trail.  If money and work are being put into it, we need to communicate that it is there.
Sheree Wenger of 6715 Maple Knoll Dr. stated that a new sink hole is present on the Stadler side of Maple Knoll.  Mayor Prats stated that he was having a meeting with State Highway Administration about several items and would add it to the list. 
Adjournment:
Council Member Preusch moved to adjourn at 8:45 pm. Council Member Pomeroy seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Lisa Whittington
Assistant Clerk

September 4, 2012
Due to a recent change at the Laytonsville Post Office, if you are having issues with the new mail delivery times please contact the Postmaster, Mr. Williamson, at 301-208-3701.
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